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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2007-1004
Sponsor: Council Member Holt
Date of Introduction: September 25, 2007

Committee(s) of Reference: R
Date of Analysis: September 25, 2007

Type of Action: Charter amendment; Ordinance Code amendment/repeal; authorization for voter referendum
Bill Summary: The bill amends City Charter to shift the City elections for Mayor, City Council, and Constitutional officers from the spring of odd-numbered years to November of even-numbered years to coincide with the Presidential election cycle, beginning in 2012.  The amendment requires the City Council to adopt ordinances to accomplish the shift to the new date, and repeals any conflicting provisions of the Ordinance Code.  For purposes of transitioning from one election date to the other, the expiration of the terms of office of the current Mayor, Council and Constitutional officers are extended from June 30, 2011 to December 31, 2012.  This extended term would count as one term for purposes of the application of the two-term limit of the City Charter.  The bill directs the Supervisor of Elections to place the charter amendment on the January 29, 2008 Presidential Primary ballot for a citizen referendum.
Background Information: Several proposals have been made throughout the years since consolidation to move City elections from the spring to the fall, in conjunction with either the gubernatorial or presidential election cycle.  Proponents argue that holding City elections in conjunction with the gubernatorial or presidential election would greatly increase voter participation in City elections because the gubernatorial and presidential elections typically have far greater voter turnout rates.  They also cite the fact that conducting City elections along with already-scheduled city-wide elections would save the approximately $2 million cost of stand-alone spring elections.  Opponents argue that holding the elections in conjunction with the gubernatorial or presidential elections would make it likely that local issues and candidates would be drowned in the publicity for the larger elections, would make it expensive for local candidates to purchase media space in competition with the state and federal candidates, and would make it difficult for local candidates to raise campaign funds in competition with the other races.
Policy Impact Area: Election timing
Fiscal Impact: Conducting City elections in conjunction with another election could save the approximately $2 million cost of a stand-alone election.
Analyst: Clements
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